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Announcements


Conferences will be held on Monday, November 23rd and Tuesday the 24th. I will email the schedule to you soon. If I don’t hear back, your finalized conference times will be sent out on Monday, November 9th. 





Mark your calendars:


11-5 Read-in


11-6 Grading day 


11-12 Parent Club Meeting 


11-11 Veteran’s Day – no school


11-18 Picture Retakes


11-20 Market Day (students spend their Bear Bucks)


11-23 and 24 Conferences





Read-In  


Second grade will be having a read-in Thursday, November 5th. Here is what your child can bring:


	• a pillow


	• a blanket


	• a stuffed animal


	• a snack


Students may wear pajamas and slippers (please bring regular shoes for P.E. and recess). Students should be able to comfortably carry whatever they bring, especially if they are riding the bus.








Room 103 Second Grade News 


MATH-


We spent October finishing up measurement using the metric system. The students made great gains based on the pre/post-test. Additionally, students were exposed to place value and number concepts. November is a short month but I am hoping that the students will begin to gain understanding in place value to the thousands. The common core standards require students to be able to write, compare, and order numbers to the thousand. They also need to be able to write numbers in expanded notation. It is important that we work together to build and maintain addition and subtraction fluency. Every day practice at home is an integral part of becoming automatic at solving addition and subtraction problems. In the winter, we will be doing double digit addition and subtraction with regrouping. Students will need to have their facts down in order to make this huge leap. Xtra Math and Sum Dog are both a great way to practice facts. Another simple way to practice math facts is to do 5-10 minutes of flashcard practice. Click on the downloads tab on the 103 website to find some triangle flashcards that can be printed. If you want to know more about teaching your child strategies for adding and subtracting (moving away from the fingers), download the basic facts handbook . It explains how basic facts are acquired and how you can facilitate the learning.


READING- 


Students are settling into instructional routines of the Ready Gen reading curriculum. Many students are still working on reading stamina or being able to independently read with purpose for an extended period of time. This is where I need your help. Research has proven that children who read daily at home are much more likely to be at grade level. Time in text is imperative in becoming a proficient reader. The focus for whole group reading instruction this month is identifying main idea and supporting details, nonfiction text features, and comparing and contrasting two types of texts.


WRITING- 


Students are still getting familiar with writing in the Ready Gen workbooks. Instead of the writing process, students are being asked to “write on demand”. This new challenge will take some getting used to but we are making a lot of progress. Thanks to the many volunteers who are supporting students to use the text to complete the pages. This month we are responding to nonfiction texts. Students will ask and answer questions about a topic, use adjectives, and describe procedures in a text.  








Star Students:


Leila 11-2


Carson 11-9


Jasmyn 11-16


Alyssa 11- 30


*Star Students: Feel free to bring special things to show the class every day of the week you are star student!





Mrs. Hutchings, Battle Creek	  


503-399-2062
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